Request to Appear at the Council in Committee Meeting, August 28th 2018.

Dear Mayor and Members of Council

We would like the opportunity to appear before the August 28th council meeting to voice our concerns
about the public safety, property security and nuisance issues occurring daily on county roads
Concession 12 Walpole and Sandusk Road 18.

The former Dufferin Quarry properties have become a magnet for an ever increasing number of people
from outside the county to trespass, party, misbehave, loitering about, and many times camping and
partying overnight.

Vehicles are parked, 2 deep, down both sides of the road to Sandusk, with little regard to opening doors
right into traffic, or walking in groups on the road, or squealing their tires when pulling out without
looking.

There are daily close calls with horns blaring, and profanities, a fatal accident just waiting to happen, on
this major truck route from Waterford to Hagersville with a posted speed of 80km.

Many of the drivers may be potentially intoxicated, judging by the large number of cans and bottles and
drug paraphernalia littering the entire area.

We have been advised by the OPP that there is nothing they can do, at this time, about the vehicles
parked legally on the shoulders of Concession 12 and Sandusk Road 18.

So Mr. Dabirian and we his neighbours, therefore request that No Parking Signs be posted on
Concession 12 (Mud Street) and Sandusk Road (County 18).

Enforced no parking signs would significantly reduce the number of vehicles, causing serious roadway
safety concerns and private property security issues.

Thank you for your consideration.
Mr. Nasser Dabirian is Signatory and Quarry Property Owner.
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas O'Brien cosponsor, neighbour.

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Snyder cosponsor, neighbour.



